

**Fred James** 

Chief Regulatory Officer Phone: 604-623-4046 604-623-4407

bchydroregulatorygroup@bchydro.com

February 7, 2020

Mr. Patrick Wruck Commission Secretary and Manager Regulatory Support **British Columbia Utilities Commission** Suite 410, 900 Howe Street Vancouver, BC V6Z 2N3

Dear Mr. Wruck:

RE: **Project No. 1599004** 

**British Columbia Utilities Commission (BCUC or Commission)** 

**British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority (BC Hydro)** 

Application to Amend Net Metering Service under Rate Schedule (RS) 1289

Response to Exhibit A-22

BC Hydro writes in in response to the BCUC's letter of February 6, 2020 which requested BC Hydro's submission on whether the late response from Peace Energy A Renewable Energy Cooperative (PEC), to BCOAPO's information requests, should be accepted onto the evidentiary record and, if the responses are accepted, whether BC Hydro has any additional rebuttal evidence to file.

In BC Hydro's view, PEC's responses should be accepted onto the evidentiary record. BC Hydro does not have any additional rebuttal evidence to file in response to PEC's submission. However, as indicated in BC Hydro's Rebuttal Evidence, silence on a particular aspect of intervener evidence should not be interpreted as agreement.

For further information, please contact Chris Sandve at 604-974-4641 or by email at bchydroregulatorygroup@bchydro.com.

Yours sincerely,

Fred James

Chief Regulatory Officer

cs/af